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Hello 4-H Families and Friends! 

 

While it’s only March, it’s already time to start thinking about 4-H Summer 
Camp!!  You’ll find this year’s registration form in this newsletter; please note 
camp is first come, first served, so be sure to sign up right away!!  Please read 

carefully about this year’s changes! 

 

2017 Summer 4-H Camp, held this year June 12-15, 2017.  Cloverbud Camp 
will be June 13-14, 2017.  In order to best meet the needs of all of our 
campers and offer a camping opportunity to the most campers possible, we are 
offering a short outpost camping experience for 7th and 8th grade campers at 
the 2017 Summer 4-H Camp.  ALL YOUTH who are in grades 7 and 8 will be 
required to participate in camp in this experience.  It will offer an opportunity 
for youth to learn basic camping tasks while freeing up space for our 
Cloverbud campers.  Because we will be utilizing beds in Cedar Lodge for part 
of this experience, we will be able to accommodate additional campers for the 
entire week, hopefully eliminating any wait list.  Below are some details you 

need to know about 2017 Summer 4-H Camp! 

 

-All youth in grades 3-6 will participate in cabin camp as per usual and be 

housed in one of the five cabins at Beaver Creek.   

 

-All youth in grades 7-8 will participate in camp as per usual through Tuesday 
afternoon when color group rotations are done.  They will be housed in the 
dorms of Cedar Lodge at Beaver Creek.  After color groups and water games 
are done, they will move their belongings out of Cedar and pitch tents at the 
tenting area of Beaver Creek.  They will then stay in tents and have an outpost 
experience (cooking own dinner and breakfast, own campfire, etc) until the 
following morning.  Their items can be moved into the main lodge in the 
morning when they take down their tents and clear their area before boarding 
busses at 9:15am to head to Lake Wissota State Park with the rest of the 
campers.  This outpost experience is not optional to 7th and 8th graders-if you 

attend camp, you will be tent camping for one night.   

 

-Cloverbud Campers will arrive the afternoon of Tuesday, June 13 and stay 
through the early afternoon of Wednesday, June 14.  They will be housed in 

Cedar Lodge while the 7th and 8th graders are tent camping. 

These changes mean we can offer our awesome camp 

experience to more campers!! See you there! 
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Project Literature 

 

Clover Leaves 

Need 4-H publication materials?   

EC County 4-H’s Publication Library just grew!  In addition to materials for the many projects we already 

had, we just received publications on the following project areas: 

+ Adult Leadership  + Science:  Wind Power and Robotics  + Health 

+ Service Learning  + Celebrate Art    + Aerospace 

+ Scale Models   + Photography     + Horses 

+ Theatre Arts   + Sewing     + Rabbits 

 

See the full library list here: “Project Literature Library”.  Come to the UWEX Office to check-out materials 

for a month, free! 

If you are a club officer: Sara has publications to help you better understand your duties!  Contact UWEX to 

borrow them. 

Looking for Cloverbud materials? Contact Sara. 

You can always purchase your own items at 

www.4hmall.org  

Does your club or project group  

have a Facebook page?   

Let us know about it so UWEX can  be a fan.  Be sure 

your club/project “likes” EC 

County UWEX—let us help 

each other get the word out! 

 

New to 4-H this year?  

Be sure to “like” Eau Claire CLUBS!  

Submit the minutes from 

your last meeting or 

admission in the Clover 

Leaves, so your members 

can see the highlights and 

other clubs can see your 

good example!   
 

Email to Sara by the 20th 

of  each month. 

Eau Claire County UW-Extension Office    

227 1st Street West 

Altoona, WI  54720                  

Phone: (715) 839-4712   

Fax: (715) 839-6277                                                    

Website:  eauclaire.uwex.edu  

Facebook:  facebook.com/eauclairecountyuwex 

http://eauclaire.uwex.edu/4-h-clubs/
http://www.4hmall.org/
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/eauclairecountyuwex?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/eauclairecountyuwex?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/home.php#!/eauclairecountyuwex?fref=ts
mailto:sara.novotny@ces.uwex.edu
eauclaire.uwex.edu
https://www.facebook.com/uwextensioneauclairecounty/?fref=ts
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Calendar 
March 

2-Horse & Pony Project @ UWEX Office 

5-Dog Project Meeting, 1-2 pm @ emBARK 

7-8-Eau Claire Farm Show 

11-Drama/Arts/Crafts/Photo Fest, Chippewa County 

14-Leaders Association, 7pm, UWEX Office 

15-Fair Committee, 7pm, UWEX Office  

20-State 4-H Youth Conference Orientation, 6pm, 

UWEX Office  

27-Dairy Project Meeting, 7pm, UWEX Office  

30-Outpost Camp Planning, 6:30pm, UWEX Office 

April 

2-Foods Revue, UWEX Office 

3-Livestock Project , 7pm, Augusta HS 

6-Horse & Pony Project Meeting @ UWEX Office 

7-8-Swine/Sheep/Goat Weigh In 

10-MAQA, 6:30pm, Osseo-Fairchild HS 

19-Fair Committee, 7pm, UWEX Office  

24-Home & Family Committee, 7pm, Sew Complete 

30-Camp Counselor Training, 2pm, Dunn County 
UWEX  

May 

4-Horse & Pony Project @ UWEX Office 

9-Leaders Association, 7pm, UWEX Office 

10-Camp Counselor Training, 6:30pm, UWEX Office 
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Online 4-H Calendar 

Attention 4-H Leaders! 

2017 Meeting Dates 

have been set: 

March 14 

May 9 

June 6 

September 12 

November 14 

Exec Board will meet at 

6:30 pm 

Full Leaders meetings 

will begin at 7:00 pm  

Leaders Association 

VISIT the 4-H events calendar to see all things Eau 

Claire County 4-H!    

 

 

 

 

 

Notify us of any additions or corrections. 

http://eauclaire.uwex.edu/4-h-eventsopportunities/
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Livestock Project 

Clover Leaves 

4-H On the Air Signup 
Call the Extension office to sign up your club, project group, or trip group.  Bob Bosold will contact you 

to set up a time to record.  The contact must be an adult.  We thank Dunn Energy Co-op and the Eau 

Claire Energy Co-op for being sponsors of 4-H On the Air again this year! 

Eau Claire County Livestock Project Calendar 

Meeting #3 – Monday, April 3, 2017 at 7 PM at Augusta High School – Fair Book Entry, Stalling Forms 
and Fair Volunteers.  

Sheep, Swine and Goat Weigh-in – Friday, April 7 from 3 – 7 PM, Saturday, April 8 from 9 – 11 AM at 
the Expo Center. 

MAQA - Monday, April 10, 6:30 PM in Augusta. 

If you have questions regarding the Livestock Project please contact Danyelle Steinke: 715-533-4578 or 
Lisa Vetsch: 715-271-5015 

1st Saturday Of The Month 

Month Club Contact Phone email 

April  Pleasant Valley Clovers Kathy Gehrke 715-577-0789 
mkgehrke@centurytel.n
et 

5th Sat in April         

May Rodell Busy Bees Amanda Robinson 715-563-2984  amandar62@yahoo.com 

June Pleasant Hill Go-Getters Jodi Thesing-Ritter   thesinjm@uwec.edu 

July Little Red Cardinals Penny Helwig (715) 839-9180 jphelwig@netzero.net 

August  Foster Town and Country  Linda Rauter   
lindarau-
ter66@gmail.com 

September Little Red Cardinals Penny Helwig (715) 839-9180 jphelwig@netzero.net 

October Pleasant Hill Go-Getters Jodi Thesing-Ritter   thesinjm@uwec.edu 

November         

December         

mailto:amandar62@yahoo.com
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MAQA 
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Dog Project News 

Clover Leaves 

Upcoming Dog Workshop—Save the Date! 

Mandatory Dog Project Meeting 

 

 February 5 OR March 5 (You ONLY need to attend ONE of the meetings!) 

 1-2 pm emBARK  

 Bring your dog, buckle collar, leash, crate, water, and TONS of treats. We will also need copies of your 
dog’s vaccination records so PLEASE have them with you on February 5 or March 5.  

 Please let Cindi Syverson know at csyverson@charter.net which date you will be attending. 

 Also PLEASE join our Facebook page “Eau Claire 4-H Dog Project”  

 Registration forms will be available after January 1.  

 Don’t forget:  we will need copies of your dog’s vaccination records so PLEASE have them with you on 
February 5 or March 5.  

 We will be selling balls again this year to help purchase a new dog walk. Each family will be asked to sell 
10 balls. More information will be shared at the meeting  

 If you have any question, PLEASE contact Cathy Heil at 715-379-9642 or Cindi at 715-864-7307  

 

SAVE THE DATE – APRIL 1, 2017 

8:30AM TO 4:00PM  AT SMARTY PAWS 
 

THE FOLLOWING TOPICS WILL BE COVERED: Tricks, conditioning, heeling 
and recall, Rally. 

 

Presenters  will be from Paws and Claws,  Smarty Paws,  and other community 
resources. This will be a fun filled day with lots of  learning.  Watch future issues of  the 
Clover Leaves for more information! 

Image from bing.com 

(Free to share and use) 

mailto:csyverson@charter.net
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The 2017 Fair Book has been updated and the printing has begun! 

Each club leader will get a book, as well as each superintendent.  Club leaders will be able to get theirs at 

the next Leaders Association meeting on March 14. 

The Fair Book is already posted on our website, but if families want a paper copy, they will be available for 

$5.  If you would like a book, please call Andy at the Extension office at 715-839-4712 or email him at 

Andy.Heren@co.eau-claire.wi.us  Please do so by April 30. 

As every year, there are changes. This year we have highlighted them in yellow. You can take a look now to 

see the changes in your departments. 

If you are not sure of the specific fair entries for the projects you a signed up for at 4-H Online, you can 

sign into 4-H Online and see.  Remember, you have until May 1 to make any changes in projects on 4-H 

Online. 

The fair will be here before we know it!  Remember a few important upcoming dates: 

 

Monday, May 1—last day you can make changes to projects at 4-H Online. 

Tuesday, May 2—fair entry forms will be printed and ready to be picked up 

Thursday, June 1—Fair entry forms are due by 4:30 PM, or postmarked by this date. 

REMEMBER:  You choose your projects at 4-H Online and use the paper entry Fair Entry Forms to enter 

your specific entries for the fair.  Fair entry forms will NOT be available until the afternoon of May 2. 

Clover Leaves 

2017 Fair Book 

http://eauclaire.uwex.edu/files/2011/04/2017-Junior-Fair-Book-rev-2.9.17.pdf
mailto:Andy.Heren@co.eau-claire.wi.us
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The Chippewa-Eau Claire County Beekeeping Association is looking for a 2017 Honey Princess. 

The candidate must  

 Be at least a junior in high school.  

 Be willing to learn about beekeeping. She will be out in the public educating and promoting the 

honey industry. She will be working with live honeybees.  

 Be willing to give talks and demonstrations. 

 Be outgoing and willing to walk up to people and engage in a conversation. 

 Be able to travel by herself.  She will have a chaperone at public events. 

 Be willing to be "working" for us.  She will be promoting our industry.  She will be required to 

dress appropriately in dresses that are at least knee length with suit jacket. 

 Have no tattoos. If she has tattoos, can they be covered? 

 Be able to follow directions and be on time. 

 Have good grammar skills. Can she write an article on a given topic and follow those guidelines? 

Wisconsin (Badger Bee) and American Honey Queens (ABF News) are required to write 

monthly articles. 

 

There are scholarships available. She will start out as a princess and move up to the Honey Queen position. 

From there she will compete for the Wisconsin Honey Queen and travel the state. 

The final position is the American Honey Queen/Princess. As Queen/Princess she will be traveling around 

the United States promoting the honey industry.   

 

If you or a young lady you know would be interested in this position, please have her contact  

Karri Burzynski (Queen Program chair) 

Chippewa-Eau Claire County Beekeepers Association 

karri_22us@yahoo.com 

715-644-5681 

Honey Princess 

mailto:karri_22us@yahoo.com
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Tribute Garden 
Actual brochures are available at the UW-Extension office and at the Friends of the Fair website. You may also 

print the order form on the next page and mail it in. Please note that the forms should be mailed before May 15 

and mailed to Friends of the Fair, PO Box 245, Altoona, WI  54720. 

http://www.eauclairecountyfair.com/tribute-garden.html
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Club Minutes 
Maple Drive Boosters, February Meeting 

02/12/17 

The meeting was held at one of the most fun places in Eau Claire, where the fun never stops! 

We went to Action City and the club got a behind the scenes tour, including how lifeguards would re-

spond if somebody got a spinal injury. This presentation was at Chaos water park! We started the meet-

ing off right away after the behind the scenes tour with the pledges lead by Lucia Crawford. Then the 

secretary (Avery Iverson) gave her report, after that she also performed the highlighted member report. 

Just a little catch up on if you don’t know what a highlighted member is, a highlighted member is a 

member from our club, chosen to present at the meeting. The highlighted member needs to tell the 

club, their age, their name, their favorite school subject, an interesting fact that only their family knows, 

and their favorite thing about 4-H. Seth Henning then congratulated us on how much money we have 

earned over the years in the treasure’s report. We continued with recognition. Lucia recognized every-

body in music fest, Willie recognized Avery for the secretary minutes, Daikon recognized everybody that 

was there. We also touched a little bit about music fest and how it went. Our club got 3rd place, those 

people in music fest will be moving onto state. 

 

We then moved onto old business. We started off by choosing who will be the next highlighted mem-

ber. The club is super excited for Anna Crawford as our next highlighted member for the March meet-

ing! The next meeting will be at Sew Complete. There will be a meeting with the activity. The activity 

will be at 6:00 on Tuesday Marth 14. We were told to bring toiletries. Sew Complete is across from 

McDonalds on Hastings. 

We wandered right onto the general leader’s report. We did a little activity where whenever the 

general leader said the keywords pigs and bubbles you must give her a penny, and you get a sucker. We 

traveled out of our pizza-filled room, and we went to jump on some trampolines. We had a fun game of 

“friendly” dodgeball! 

 

Avery Iverson  

Beef  River Pacesetters Club 

 

For the month of February we had our winter outing we meet at the hall for a "Game and Movie 
night".   We watched 2 movies, played games, made Valentines for Seniors and had plenty of 
snacks.  Before our February meeting we met at the Strum Nursing home and handed out Valentines 
to the residents there. 

 

Respectfully Julie Marino 

Club Reporter 
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Club Minutes 
Rodell Busy Bees 

February 12, 2017 

 

The meeting of the Rodell Busy Bees was called to order by Kevin Kitchen, followed by pledges, led by Thea 

Bohl, and roll call led by Kennedy Schroeder.  

 The secretary’s report was read by Kennedy Schroeder, and there was a motion by Thea Bohl to accept 

the report, which was seconded by Kyra Schroeder. The motion was carried. 

Following that, the treasurer’s report was given by Kayla Martinson, stating that the club’s balance was 

$1,406.25. There was a motion go accept her report by Kyra Schroeder, which was seconded by Thea Bohl. The 

motion carried. 

Old business: 

Kayla Martinson made an announcement to give her all the proceeds for the backpack project.  

The club decided to get a group together to present the check to Brenda Pettis. 

New Business: 

The annual FFA Alumni Bowling Tournament on March 11 and 12 was discussed: 

Decided to do the donation method of paying for food again like last year. 

Amanda Robinson made a sign up so members can get their times. 

It was also decided that the same food would be sold.  

The members decided that the club could pay for chips, sour cream, cheese, ketchup, mustard, lettuce 

and possibly taco sauce, of the families made two dozen desserts. 

4H camp registrations are available in the clover leaves: on a first come, first serve basis. 

Kevin Kitchen mentioned to the club that he was requesting a small grant to help pay for his Washington, D.C. 

trip, and there was a motion by Kyra Schroeder to give him the grant, which was seconded by Thea Bohl.  

Some of the club members signed up for 4H on the air, which are the following: 

Kevin 

Thea 

Roella 

Cecelia 

Club dues for some members were still needed in.  

The club discussed the application for the OYC grant- up to $500  

Kyra Schroeder will make the application and get it to Kevin Kitchen by the next OYC meeting, which is 

being held on March 6, 2017.  

There was a motion by Kyra to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Roella.  

Kyra Schroeder and Thea Bohl showed the club their demonstration on how to make a stress ball.  

After the demonstration was finished, the club members delivered Valentine’s Day gifts to the nursing home resi-

dents.  
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Club Minutes 
Russell Corner Badgers Secretary Minute 

2-14-17 6:30 p.m. Augusta Community Center 

 The February meeting was held on Tuesday February 14, 2017.  The club participated in an icebreaker game led 

by Audra. Five of our members, Holly, Jesse, Ethan, Elizabeth, and Caden did demonstrations. Next we had a Valen-

tine’s party led by Holly and Jesse. Club members made Valentines for a banquet at the Osseo Lutheran Church. The 

club members brought food items for the Backpack program in Augusta.  Lunch was served by Groell and Childers 

families. The meeting was called to order by Dylan. Pledges were led by Brian. Audra took roll call by asking everyone 

what their favorite candy was. Heidi read the secretary’s report.  A motion was made by Audra, and seconded by Betha-

ny to accept the secretary’s report. The Treasurer’s report was given by Holly. A motion was made by Bethany, and se-

conded by Bennett to accept the treasurer’s report.  Lindsey handed out birthday bags to members whose birthdays 

were in January and February. Next was our old business. We discussed 4-H On the Air and the food drive. A report 

was given for winter recreation by Heidi, a livestock meeting report by Dylan, and an MAQA report by Audra. New 

Business items were a pool party, bowling, Stockman’s food stand, pancake breakfast, 4-H camp, food review work-

shop, record book work night, and Ruby’s pantry. A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Malee and seconded 

by Lindsey. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Heidi Strey, Secretary 

Truax Eagles—Feb 21, 2017 

Meeting called to order at 6:00pm. 

Pledges and roll call: "What is your favorite thing to do when the snow melts?" 

 Old business: 

*T-shirts are in. Please pay James $10 each. 

*Broom ball was played on Feb. 11th at Roosevelt School. 

 New business: 

*Drama Fest with Art and crafts ands photo is March 11th at Cadott High School. Signup sheet is in Clover Leaves. 

*Eau Claire clean up is coming up on April 22. Our club has climbed up Pinehurst park. We then are able to go to Boyd 
Park for eats and be part of drawings. Club members have won prizes in the past. The time is 9am to 12pm. 

 Adjourn meeting 

 Birthdays/Guessing jar 

 Demos by Elijah and Sullivan 

 Min to Win it games  

County events: 

*Dramafest and arts/crafts/photo fest March 11 @ Cadott High School  

*Foods Revue April 2 @ extension office at 1:30 (sigh up by March 20) 

*4-H  camp counselor applications due April 1st ( must complete ninth grade) 

*Read cloverleaves eauclaire.uwex.edu  

*Join our closed Facebook 4H group: Truax Eagles 4H Eau Claire 

 

Submitted Janelle Bain Secretary 
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Club Minutes 
February Meeting of  the Pleasant Valley Clovers          February 20, 

2017 

 The meeting was held at the Cleghorn Community Center on February 20th of 2017 where the 

annual Parents night and meeting took place. The meeting was called to order by Cullen Kortbein and 

pledges were said. The club sang happy birthday to Ashlyn Jaquish and Brett Pichla and roll call was 

taken. The secretary’s report for December was read and thank you letters were sent to the Club, one 

from the Cleghorn Park Community thanks us for our donation of half a solar panel for the Commu-

nity Center, and one from the Eau Claire Parks and Rec. thanking us for our donation of tie blankets 

to the Operation Blanket Eau Claire. Lindsay Duerkop made the first motion to accept the sec. report 

and Brett Pichla followed with a second. The treasurer’s report was read by Allison Duerkop.  

 For old business 4-H members reported on the winter outing, shooting sports startup meeting, 

and MAQA meeting. Next, Teresa Miller asked the club to pay thirty five dollars for the t-shirt printing 

fee and the club made a motion to accept it, first motion was made by Will Friederichs and the second 

was made by Katelynn Friederichs. An update was given about Drama Fest.  

 For new business the club set a possible date to go to Feed my People Foodbank on March 

30th from 5-7pm. And the club decided to make bowls again for the Empty Bowls project, dates will 

soon be determined. The club was also given an update on the Gem and Mineral show. The youth 

leaders report was given by Sam Frederichs, Teresa Miller, and Ashlyn Jaquish about the OYC meet-

ings at Action City and CVTC Manufacturing Building.  

 For leaders report the club was updated on County Camp changes and other things like 4-H on 

the Air.  

 A motion was made by Lindsay Duerkop and Katelyn Frederichs to adjourn the meeting for 

Parents night demonstrations.  

Pleasant Hill Go-Getters 

The Pleasant Hill Go Getters treated the residents at the Good Shepherd Senior Apartments to a Talent Show 

and Valentine Social for our February meeting.  Club member each presented a talent and made valentines to 

share with the residents. Following the talent show Go Getters and residents enjoyed a social featuring Valentine 

treats made by the 4-H families. 

The Pleasant Hill Go Getters also had their annual family fun day at the Badlands SnoPark and participated in the 

Foods Revue Workshop this month. 

Our next meeting will be on Monday, March 13 at the Union Town Hall at 6:30 p.m. 
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